

Newsletter 24 - 2025

Thursday 7th August

A big thankyou to all the staff and students for their lovely presents and cards to help Lisa and I celebrate **Principal's Day** last Friday.

We thank you for all the kind words and messages.

We feel very privileged to work at Glenroy Central and grateful that we have such a great team of teachers, support staff, students and parents. We



know it is a team effort to make a great school like ours!

As part of our School Improvement Project, we have now signed off on our new design for the **new 3/4 playground**. This will replace the playground between the two buildings that has become a bit outdated and old. After consulting with a range of student groups over the past 12 months we have finalised our design and look forward to it being installed. This will happen in Term 4 when the playground builders can fit us into their busy schedule. It is a bigger design than the one we have and has so many fun components to keep the 3/4 students active and

moving! I'm sure we can find time for the others to have a go as well. It also has a number of play panels around the edge which I'm

sure will provide

some challenge!



I have included the design from a couple of different angles so you can clearly see all the different components. The large silver poles you can see below are the shade sail poles we already have. As some of the new components fall outside of the shade sail, we have designed them with a roof on them. We hope you like it!



Term 3 2025

3/4 Twisted Science Excursion 8th August

Week of Friendship – lunchtime activities to celebrate friends SVA 11th to 15th August School Council meeting – 14th

August

Book Week Parade – 20th August Bundoora Farm Excursion Foundation – 22nd August SLC Swimming Program 25th to 28th August and 1st to 4th September (8 sessions) National Gallery of Vic – 1/2 28th August

Footy Day – 29th August (special lunch)

Father's Day Stall 4th September Fathering Project:

Bricks and Breakfast 8:30am Friday 5th September

School Council meeting – 11th September

House Spirit Day – 19th September TERM 4:

Hotdogs and Handball 3:20pm Thursday 20th November

We are a Child Safe School. All school policies are regularly updated: To keep up to date you can follow this link: https://www.glenroycentralps.vic.edu.au/page/113/Policies

The school treats any personal information we gather from you confidentially and in line with the Department's Privacy Policy.

Please note: The school yard is supervised from 8:45am each morning until 3:35pm each afternoon Monday to Friday.







This week we say goodbye to Jess in our 3/4 teaching team who is leaving us to have a baby. We will all miss her energy and enthusiasm, and we thank her for her contribution to our school. She has been a great staff member and teacher across a number of Learning Communities. We wish her all the best for her journey into motherhood, and we

look forward to meeting the newest addition to her family.

Have a great weekend! Remember, every day counts!

Jo Money Principal



Well, what about tricky situations? Post #9

Sometimes, it's not a conflict, but there are tricky situations like birthday parties or a new friend in the group. Learn some tips for tricky situations from **Jay, Abdullah S, Haris, Rojhat and Muhammad A.**CLICK HERE to watch the video!



Parent

Parenting in the digital world

Parenting in the digital world has many challenges. Join this session to understand your child's online world and how you can support them to stay safe.

Interested schools should share the this booking page with their students' parents and carers, as resources related to parent and carer events will be sent to registrants only.

Date: Tuesday 9 September, 2025

Time: 5.30 pm (AEST)

Duration: 45 min



Family Storytime

How Poppy Became an Internet Superhero

Join Poppy and her wonderbot, Astra on a high-tech adventure to outsmart the Hacker! As they race through the digital world, Poppy learns the Five Rules of Internet Superheroes — from guarding personal info to spotting online tricks. Packed with action, humour, and essential online safety tips, this story makes cybersecurity fun. Suitable for children from 4 – 9 years of age.

Parent resources will be sent 72 hours prior to the event.

Written by Despina Polatidis. Illustrated by Dotti Li.

Date: Wednesday 17 September, 2025

Time: 7:00 PM (AEST)

Duration: 30 min

Register using the following links:

Parenting in the digital world

How Poppy Became an Internet Superhero

A reminder from the Student Voice Ambassadors:

Come and help us celebrate Book week!
Wednesday 20th August
Parade in gym at 9:10am
All welcome!

Get your outfits ready!





Enrolments are now being finalised for the coming year. If you have a sibling who you have not yet enrolled, please make sure you contact the school office urgently to get the necessary paperwork.

FOUNDATION TOURS: If you know someone who lives in Glenroy and is interested in our school, we are conducting school tours for 2026 enrolments. Ring the school office on 93064144 to book in on one of the available dates.

Our school enrolment zone can be found at www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au

KINDER NEWS

Have You Filled A Bucket Today?

This term, our project focuses on nurturing children's sense of empathy and kindness towards one another. We read the book "Have You Filled a Bucket

Today?" which beautifully illustrates the idea of kindness in our everyday lives. As part of the project, each child created their bucket to symbolise the positive actions they can take to "fill" the buckets of their peers.









